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A Five Star Chapter
FEB 2012
Date: 15 FEB.2012, MEETING Time:  11:30Am   Place:   Sheraton Crystal City 
1800 Jefferson Davis Highway · Arlington, VA 22202
Sponsored by:  Corporate
Presidents Message, Mr. James Watkins,

Director of Accountability and Audit Readiness, USA
Reversibility within the Department of Defense

Last month President Obama unveiled “strategic guidance” for a military strategy that responds to both needs for fiscal austerity and transitions in global military priorities, particularly the winding down of the land wars in Iraq and Afghanistan. The President brought up the concept of “reversibility.” Leaders within the Department of Defense will need to strategically decide what is critical to achieving the mission and begin streamlining their operations, while preparing contingency plans for emerging threats that require a quick ramp up of operations. 

The military financial community will no doubt have a critical role in identifying and implementing cuts. We will even need to make cutbacks within our own operations. We will need to make sure that the loss of people does not result in the loss of critical knowledge for the organization. But that is not enough. We need to think about those contingency plans to ramp up quickly. Staff needs to be prepared for extreme flexibility. They will need to deal with the hardship of cutbacks while being ready to reverse course with little notice. A reverse may come with the benefit of new personnel, but it means the additional work of on-boarding and training them. 
If you are in a management role, you need to ask yourself, who are my key resources? What is the critical knowledge that must be maintained? What resources will carry me through a cut or a surge in my budget? What systems can I put into place to facilitate a reverse? Think of it as your own financial battle plan.

Regards,Jim
Today’s Featured Speaker: Leif C. Ulstrup

          President

          NPS – Federal Consulting Practice
“Are large enterprises obsolete in a world powered by social media, mobile devices, and the cloud?" 
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Mr. Ulstrup is President of the Federal Consulting Practice (FCP) within CSC’s North American Public Sector.  The Federal Consulting Practice delivers management and technology advice and solutions to public sector clients.  The areas of specialization include enterprise applications (Oracle and SAP), logistics and supply chain management, strategy and change management, enterprise architectures, cloud computing, cyber security, advanced technology architectures, and program management. 

Before joining CSC in September 2009, Mr. Ulstrup was a Principal (consulting partner) at Deloitte Consulting LLP (2005-2009).  At Touchstone Consulting he was Vice President of the Defense and Intelligence Business Unit (2003-2005).  He also served as a Vice President at American Management Systems (1989-2003) and was a Software Engineer for TRW (1982-1989). 

Mr. Ulstrup is a graduate of MIT and the Harvard Business School General Manager Program.  Mr. Ulstrup is also a member of MIT’s Engineering Systems Division Alumni Advisory Council and is co-chair of American University’s Kogod School of Business Information Technology Executive Council.  He served on the board of directors of the Capital Area Food Bank in Washington, DC from 2000 to 2006.
FEATURE ARTICLE
AGENCIES SEE CLOUD SUCCESS AT THE EDGE

By Leif Ulstrup  (President, Federal Consulting Practice at Computer Sciences Corp)
Originally published on Envision Gov IT at the following link:   http://envisiongovit.com/author/leif-ulstrup/
There’s a lot of talk these days about disruptive information technologies. They can change the landscape of an industry so radically that old assumptions no longer apply. Cloud computing is a disruptive technology.

When a disruptive technology enters the market, however, most of us will evaluate it in terms of the current landscape; what we know and do today. As a result, such technologies are often substituted for proven, existing technology that is doing its job well.

Replacing the old-and-reliable with the new-and-untested can lead to disappointment, frustration, and sub-par performance in the early applications. Today, some agencies are doing this as they grapple with the Obama Administration’s “Cloud First” mandate.

With all new technologies, including cloud, there’s a risk to jumping in. However, a wiser approach to adopting cloud solutions can make an agency more effective in its mission while minimizing the risk of using a new technology delivered through a new business model.

Start at the edge and not at the core.

We’re seeing the most success with cloud solutions in the problem areas at the edge of an agency’s mission. The places where they simply don’t have an adequate solution today, or where an existing solution is too rigid or too expensive in relation to the benefits.

The cloud brings flexibility, mobility, convenience and collaboration opportunities that enable agencies to do things that couldn’t be done before. From citizen-facing collaboration platforms to mobile applications for employees in the field, cloud solutions can address problems at the edge where a “good enough”� solution is better than no solution at all, or one that’s expensive, inflexible and technologically outdated.

Even better, the lower cost and self-service features of cloud-based solutions allow agencies to easily stand up applications that otherwise would require significant financial investment, highly specialized talent and potentially tedious collaboration among multiple agency stakeholders.

Cloud technologies may not yet have all the bells and whistles of solutions that are commissioned and developed in-house, but the beauty of cloud-hosted solutions are that they’re always evolving and improving. They are getting better at Moore’s Law rates or faster.

Subscription-based cloud services are constantly adding new features and functionality. What is less comprehensive today may be superior in just a few years. Also, the overall return on investment and the mission benefits may be very high when the speed to implement a cloud solution is compared against the overhead expense, capital purchases, internal coordination, facilities costs, and cycle time for continued improvements using traditional centralized IT resources.

Approaching cloud solutions with core systems in mind may be ill-advised. Instead, listen to mission users at the edge who have been requesting capabilities and don’t make the budget prioritization cut. Identify problems that the cloud can uniquely solve, and utilize these less functional but convenient cloud solutions to help users work more effectively and to test the value of this disruptive innovation.

Start at the edge, start small, demonstrate the value of cloud-based services, and build confidence from your own experience of how and where to use cloud-based solutions. That’s the best way to begin addressing the Administration’s “Cloud First” directive.
FEATURE ARTICLE
2012 NCR PDI Chair’s Message

ASMC Washington Chapter
National Capital Region (NCR) PDI
Thursday 22 Mar 2012

Ronald Reagan Center in D.C.
Once again we are expecting a at-capacity crowd from our chapter members thanks in great part to the outstanding support provided by our NCR PDI Committee, Chapter Officials, FM Community Leadership, and corporate sponsors.

 Last year we held the largest regional PDI ever.  Our conference SOLD OUT with over 700 attendees from across the military services, defense agencies, OSD, and industry!  The overwhelming support andadvocacy shown by our DoD FM community for this event enabled us to have an outstanding slate of presenters and great day of professional development, dialogue, certification and collaboration across government and industry.This year’s conference theme is: DoD Resource Managers: Critical Leadership & Skills for Critical Times

The cost for this event and opportunity to earn 7 CPE credits is fantastic!  $14 per CPE!!  We have again held our registration rates to their lowest levels, in light of tough budgetary times.
	Government/Military
	Public/Commercial

	ASMC Members $99.00
	ASMC Members $199.00

	Non-Members $149.00
	Non-members $249.00


PLEASE join us on Thursday March 22, 2012 at the Ronald Reagan Center in Washington D.C. for a terrific day of learning, dialogue, collaboration, networking, and certification (7 CPEs). DON”T MISS OUT ON THIS TERRIFIC EVENT – REGISTER NOW BEFORE IT SELLS OUT AGAIN!

Registration Link
https://secure.rhq.com/ireg/public/index.cgi?evid=R11-11-16-AMER  
Questions?  Please contact:

	Registration
	Wayne Whiten
	wayne.whiten@calibresys.com
703-509-1544

	Sponsorship
	Rita Finney
	rfinney@savantage.net
301-938-8198

703-593-6667

	2012 PDI Chair
	Deb Delmar
	debra.delmar@vanguard-llc.com
703-593-6667

	General Information
	Charley Mitchell
	charles.j.mitchell@us.pwc.com
703-597-8629


Debra S. Del Mar

703-593-6667 m

703-714-9545 f

debra.delmar@vanguard-llc.com
www.vanguard-llc.com
American Society Of Military Comptrollers
Pertinent News
Change in CPE requirements for CDFM certification renewal

In an effort to continue to increase the value and distinction of the CDFM designation, the ASMC is adding a new requirement to the certification renewal process, effective January 1, 2012.

Two of the 80 CPEs per renewal cycle must now come from ethics training. The following details should be helpful:

· The number of CPEs that must be earned each two-year renewal period will remain at 80, but must focus on ethics training; 

· If ethics training is already included in your professional development programs, it can be used to fulfill this new CDFM renewal requirement; 

· If your CDFM is up for renewal in 2012, you have until December 31, 2012 to attain the ethics training, but only need one ethics-related CPE. You will need to renew by the date on your CDFM certificate, but you can renew with 79 CPEs, attaining the one ethics CPE by December 31, 2012; and 

· ASMC members can use the ASMC Online Learning Center which offers two ethics-related workshops from the 2011 PDI at no charge: “Ethics Between Government and Contractors” (1.2 CPEs) and “Current Developments in Ethics” (1.4 CPEs).

For further information, please contact Cindy Chavez , (Chapter CDFM Chairperson): Cindy.Chavez @dia.mil; or call 202-231-6572.
Did You Know?
Individuals attending the ASMC Washington Chapter Luncheon receive .5 CPEs.

Want to stay current on Chapter events?  Sign-up for Chapter e-mail notifications. Send the following:
Grade/Rank: 
First Name: 
Last Name: 
Email: 
Service:

Send to:
announcements@washington-asmc.org
Our Next Luncheon - Hosted by Air Force
Wednesday 18 April 2012

Location: TBD
Speaker: TBD

Upcoming Events

Checkout our Web Site for the latest updates: http://www.washington-asmc.org
· Regional PDI – 22 Mar 2012
· May Luncheon – USMC

· June Luncheon - DOD

Luncheon Raffle Ticket Winner
[image: image2.jpg]



Our January luncheon raffle winner was Cynthia Curry, DoD.   As a reminder, all lluncheon attendees are entered in a raffle to win 2 certificates good for a future free luncheon admission.  One certificate is for the winner's own use, and the other is for the winner to give to a potential new member. Good Luck!
ASMC Washington Chapter 2012 Award Program
Washington Chapter 2011 Achievement awards will be presented to individuals and teams for outstanding accomplishment in the fields of Comptrollership at the Chapter's National Capitol Region PDI in March 2012Congratulations to our chapter award winners.
The Certified Defense Financial Manager’s Corner
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	New Washington Chapter CDFMs
MelaineAmendola
Felecia Brown
Michael Caro
Veronica Clapp
Christine Comer
Laura Dalton
Pat Dees
Michael Dixon
Tom Freeman
Monty Holcombe
Everett House, CDFM-A
Jay Jackson
Rebecca Mielnik
J.J. O'Brien
Bart Pressel
Tracey Shea
	

		

	


New CDFMs - are you aware that you are entitled to a free lunch during our ASMC Washington Chapter meeting the month you earn your CDFM certification?

ASMC Washington Chapter members that pass the Acquisition Specialty module may receive reimbursement from the chapter for the cost of their new CDFM certificate.  Save your receipt and contact your service representative for reimbursement procedures for the $40 expense.
Members interested in earning the CDFM with Acquisition Specialty and preparing before taking the Module 4 - Acquisition course offered by ASMC,may purchase the addendum to the CDFM textbook. To purchase a copy of the addendum, which cost $15, send a letter with your personal check to ASMC, ATTN: EDFMTC Textbook Sales, 415 North Alfred St. Suite 3, Alexandria, VA 22314. Include your full mailing address for shipment. If using a credit card you may fax your request to ASMC at (703)549-3181.  Be sure to include your credit card number, expiration date, the billing address Postal Zip Code, and your full mailing address for shipment.  For more information on the Acquisition Specialty to the CDFM visit the CDFM Web Page at http://www.asmconline.org/certification/cdfm-modules/module-4/.
	
	


EXCITING OPPORTUNITY!
ASMC ADVERTISING

ASMC Washington Chapter will now permit up to four corporate advertisements to be included in our monthly newsletter, which is distributed at our monthly meetings as well as posted on our chapter website.  It is a terrific opportunity for corporations to "extend their reach" and gain visibility within the Defense Financial/Resource Management community at large - and do so very economically.

A full-page color ad is only $100 a month!!!  If you commit to advertise for the entire year upfront, the cost is only $1000!!!

There is only room for up to four corporate advertisements per newsletter - so act now to be included in this timely and effective communications channel to your targeted audience!

Please contact Deb Del Mar, ASMC Corporate VP for further information:  debra.delmar@vanguard-llc.com or 703-593-6667
Please submit ASMC Washington Chapter news items or articles of interest for the monthly newsletter to Nick Abate, Publicity Chairman at NAbate@WBBINC.COM.

Nick may also be reached at (703)448-6081 extension 274.
Future PDIs
Check it out!
2012 - Anaheim, California

2013 - Denver, Colorado

2014 - Seattle, Washington
2015 - New Orleans, Louisiana

2016 - Orlando, Florida

2017 - San Diego, California

Careers in Financial Management?

At ASMC’s National website, you will find Career Central.  Career Central specializes in providing services, resources, and a networking community for DoD FMers.  In the online job board, you’ll find a large bank of job postings and resumes, career resources, career coaching and advice services, and so much more!  Plus, Career Central offers anonymous resume posting for job seekers and a pay-per resume program for employers! Check us out at www.asmconline.org under the Career Central tab, and please pass along the site to other chapter members.
	


	 ASMC Washington Chapter Officers for 2011 – 2012

	Name
	Title
	E-Mail
	Phone

	James Watkins
	President
	James.J.Watkins@US.Army.mil
	(703) 601-0512

	Richard Voigt
	President Elect
	richard.voigt@navy.mil
	(202) 433-4663

	Nicole Martin
	Secretary
	Nicol.Martin@us.army.mil
	(703) 692-6446

	Maj Kip Reitz
	Treasurer
	kip.reitz@us.army.mi
	(703) 595-9021

	Cynthia L. Curry 
	DOD Vice President
	cynthia.curry@osd.mil
	(703) 697-4542

	Demaryl D. Singleton
	DOD Ass't  Secretary
	Demaryl.Singleton@disa.mil
	(703) 882-2251

	Karen Fletcher
	Army Vice President
	Karen.y.Fletcher.civ@mail.mil
	(703) 545-1078

	Dionne Baily
	Army Ass't Secretary
	Dionne.Baily@us.army.mil
	(703) 693 2679

	
	Navy Vice President
	
	

	Veronica Trent
	Navy Ass't Secretary
	Veronica.Trent@navy.mil
	(703) 693-0833

	Raquel Escribano
	USMC Vice President
	Raquel.Escribano@usmc.mil
	(703) 614-9262

	Jane Roberts
	USMC Ass't Secretary
	Jane.Roberts@usmc.mil
	(703) 955-1469

	Jeffrey Parker
	Air Force Vice President
	Jeffrey.Parker@pentagon.af.mil
	

	SMSgt Roderick C. Lewis Sr.


	Air Force Ass't Secretary
	Roderick.lewis@ang.af.mil



	(240) 612-9057

	LCDR Tuan Luong
	USCG Vice President
	Tuan.L.Luong@uscg.mil
	(202) 372-3406

	LCDR Tim Sommella
	USCG Ass't Secretary
	Timothy.C.Sommella@uscg.mil
	

	Debra Delmar
	Corporate/Retiree VP
	Debra.Delmar@vanguard-llc.com
	(703) 593-6667

	Lindsay Warner Sparks
	Corporate/Retiree Ass’t Secretary
	lindsay.w.sparks@us.pwc.com
	(703) 434 9761
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